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Still Green General Meeting - Saturday, 19th March 2016 

From 12.45 (bring-your-own lunch) for 14.00 to 16.00  
The Quaker Centre, Downhead Park 

 
 

 
PROGRAMME  

  
14.00 – 14.10 Welcome, introductions and plan for the afternoon 

 
14.10 -  15.10 Presentations and Q&A session on our current situation 

 
15.10 – 15.35 Next steps 

Round table discussion 
15.35 - 15.45 Comfort Break 
15.45 – 16.00  Annual General Meeting    

Agenda: 
1   Welcome and apologies 
2   Minutes of the last meeting 
3   Approval of the accounts (previously circulated) 
4   Approval of the current version of Still Green Policies 
and Procedures (previously circulated) 
5   To record: other matters (if any) members wish to 
draw to the board’s attention, not already noted during 
the afternoon’s discussions 
6   AOB and date of next general meeting 
 

16. 00 Close and clear 
  

The following documents are appended: 
1 Chairs Report  
2 Minutes of the last AGM and last members meeting. 
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 1   Chair’s Report 
Members will recall that we were due to have a ‘summit meeting’ with MKDP and 

Orbit on March 9th.  In the event, on that day the M1 around Rugby seized up, 

eventually the Orbit guys turned round, went back to the office, and spoke to us by 

phone. Nevertheless, the meeting went reasonably well – Orbit and MKDP are both 

still on board, and are still trying to find a way to make the project happen.      

Nevertheless, our situation remains very precarious. MKDP require documentation 

on certain aspects very shortly in order to present them to an internal meeting in early 

April; they are under pressure to release the land and need to be able to show that we 

have a viable scheme and are making good progress.   

Moreover, although there has also been good news, various costs have moved against 

us in ways that affect both the overall viability and the cash flow. Notwithstanding all 

the additional information (from the Quantity Surveyor and sustainable drainage 

advisors) and the huge amount of work that has been done by Peter Holmes, some big 

uncertainties have yet to be resolved.  Because we are expecting more information on 

these later today and on Friday, I am not circulating a business appraisal and cash-

flow.  The Board will consider the latest figures on Saturday morning and share them 

with you in the afternoon.  

What follows is a summary of the main developments that affect our five key 

requirements - viability, the Orbit partnership, financing, cash-flow and recruitment. 

Overall viability – the price of the site is likely to rise by £500,000 or more, in order 

to reflect what it is now being sold for elsewhere in MK.  This has long been warned, 

though we hoped the sewer would offset it. The price has to be independently 

assessed (franked); MKDP cannot propose a price that is out of line with others.  

MKDP can, later, make an allowance for adverse ground conditions (“abnormals”) 

including the trunk sewer, but we are advised that these are unlikely to make a whole 

lot of difference. 

We have confirmation from three estate agents that the prices we have been using are 

realistic, and may be on the low side.  The QS exercise means we now have solid 

figures for construction and related costs - but some uncertainty remains over the cost 

of SuDS, and of foundations for the cul-de-sac, where the ‘made ground’ is 1.5 metres 

deep.  Whatever happens, we will not be able to offer ourselves as good a deal on the 

prices of our units, as we had hoped, and we must scale back on the specification.  

Expect unpleasant choices! 

Orbit – there is good news and bad. Crucially, the agreement is holding, especially 

regarding the finance costs and risk.  More detailed written confirmation (draft heads 

of terms) will follow next week, including a firmer indication of what they will pay us 

for the land (another crucial number). However, it is not realistic for us to look to 

Orbit for a significant contribution to the costs of achieving planning permission.  

This is because normally the engagement of Orbit’s construction business with 

developers begins after the developer has obtained planning permission.  Not having a 

contribution from Orbit in the run-up to planning affects our cash flow but not our 

overall viability.  It will certainly require existing lenders to up the ante over the 

period of, say, … May to August.   

Financing – in terms of loan finance to cover the cost of unsold units at practical 

completion, things are looking more promising.  Tudor Trust are definitely interested 
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in the loan guarantee idea (additional information has been provided to help the 

Director make the case to Trustees) and both Triodos and Handelsbanken have said 

they are willing to provide mortgage finance.  As with Orbit, we await the formal 

offer – to pass on to MKDP for the dossier they are putting together in order to make 

the case internally.  But in addition, there is a complication to do with ‘step-in rights’; 

both MKDP and Orbit talk about these, over and beyond having mortgage offers.  

This seems to be another form of guarantee.  In this situation of little practical 

significance but nonetheless a necessary totem and bound to cost us a bit more 

money. 

Cash-flow – this may well be the crunch point.  We have pretty good figures now for 

the amount and likely timing of most costs through to submission and beyond. 

Malcom has provided a spreadsheet to model them.  We should have this in good 

(albeit intimidating) shape within 24 hours.  But cash-flow quickly becomes a 

discussion of… 

Recruitment – unless we make early progress on attracting new members minded to 

buy, then the risks for those of us currently in the scheme may well be prohibitive.  

Might we, for example, in the next three months, find members interested in buying 

three or four more units?  That is certainly challenging, but it may not be out of the 

question1. If so, getting through the immediate surge of costs associated with 

submitting a planning application in July/August is still possible.   

Two other considerations regarding recruitment are worth noting.  First, last month 

we talked about needing to have 50% pre-sales by November.  Actually, we will have 

until April of 2017 (and more likely, longer than that) – because the approval process 

is, in practice, so drawn out. Second, having talked to Jenny and Wayne about 

experience in other schemes, and having reflected on who we, the members seeking 

residence, actually are, I am taking a different view on the marketing effort needed to 

recruit that first 50%. It seems those attracted so far have a values-base (to 

community/cohousing/ecology/conscious ageing - whatever…) that renders the 

particularities of the other aspects secondary (which is not to say they do not matter – 

affordability is bound to be important). By contrast, for others, and perhaps many of 

‘the second 50%’, the particularities of the price, property and location are primary, 

and the ‘values stuff’ is secondary (nice icing, but not the cake). We will need to 

spend money to reach the more value-based folks, but I am not sure it needs to be that 

much – we could work through the networks and publications associated with the 

values.  And then a way to draw in prospects would be to invite them to join a trip this 

autumn, to visit senior cohousing in the Netherlands.  The combination of ‘seeing is 

believing’ and bonding on the journey, might well do the trick. 

My aim, in the foregoing, has been to collate information and set out what looks to be 

necessary to realise the project. I am not advocating a course of action because at this 

point I am not at all clear what will be a realistic way forward for us. I trust that in the 

course of Saturday a collective view on how best to proceed will emerge. 

Rob Paton, March 17th 2016 

                                                        
1 We have 2x Stephensons, Marilyn M, and Edis Bevan as prospects; we have had a promising 
enquiry from Tessa & Gus (Qs in Scotland who want to downsize and relocate near to 
N’hampton), and we have possibilities from Elderflowers (eg, Debbie Greaves); if we seem to be 
happening, and can offer dates, various eco-builders might come back on board…  
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Minutes of the AGM held on 6th December 2014 
 
Present:  Shirley Adams, Sheila Bacon, Jenny Borden, Wayne Borden, Ruth Gapp, 
Andrew Heron, Alice Maynard, Jayne Meadows, Nick Pandya, Jo Paton, Rob Paton 
(chaired), Ines Russell, Steve Ryan, Alex Yeats 
Observing: Chris and Karen Coffin 
Apologies: Colin Bartlett, David Jones, Denise Rowe, Don Rowe, Lee Taylor 
 
Minute 1 
Rob Paton as Chair welcomed all present.  Apologies for absence were recorded. 
Minute 2 
The report from the Chair on behalf of the Board was received and discussed.  
Members  expressed their thanks to Rob for his untiring work. 
Minute 3 
The paper from Lee Taylor and Alice Maynard on Board roles was received and 
discussed.  We recognise the importance of strengthening our governance 
processes.  It was noted that the Treasurer’s job might be easier if subdivided (eg 
fundraising to be done separately).  The possibility of assistance on the Board 
from a Housing Association or other professional bodies supplying staff for their 
development as Directors was also noted.  Members were asked for any further 
comments to be sent to Alice (alice@futureinclusion.com ) by 19th December.   
We ask Alice and Lee to re-circulate the amended paper on Board roles by 5th 
January.   Members undertook to consider carefully how they can best support 
Still Green and who would be suitable for Board roles.  We agreed that 
conversations would continue informally on these matters.   
Minute 4 
We agreed to adjourn the meeting until our scheduled General Meeting on 17th 
January 2015 when we expect to present, for members’ approval, candidates for 
Board roles along with a full and up to date financial statement. 
 

  

mailto:alice@futureinclusion.com
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Minutes of the General Meeting 20th February 2016 
 
Present: Jenny Borden (chairing), Wayne Borden, Donna Budden, James Chew, Ruth 

Gapp, Jayne Meadows, Rob Paton (minute-taker), Ines Russell, Alex Yeats.  

Marilyn Martin was an observer. 

Apologies: Sheila Bacon, Malcolm Brighton, Alan Budden, Gloria Chew, Chris 

Coffin, Karen Coffin, Sheila Dale, Alice Maynard, Jo Paton, Clare Scott, Lee Taylor.  

 

1  Minutes 

The minutes of our General Meeting on 21st November 2016 were confirmed and 

signed.  It was noted that the social referred to took place at Alice Maynard’s house, 

not at the Borden’s. 

There was no formal business at the General Meeting on January 30th. 

 

2  Chair’s Report.   
This was received and accepted.   

 

3  Accounts to September 2015, and Annual Report to the CIC Regulator 

These were received and approved; it was noted that we hoped to appoint a Treasurer 

shortly. 

The Chair would ask the person concerned to review the Accounts, so that they were 

comfortable with them, before they were sent off to Companies House. 

 

4   Governance matters.   

Following the trial period of three months, and his agreement to continue to serve as a 

Director and to Chair meetings of the Board, Malcolm Brighton was confirmed as a 

Director of the Company. 

 

5   Project development 

The presentation and discussion on the timeline for the project and the financing 

challenges it faced had been welcomed and various points noted, including the need 

for the Board to devise terms through which the Company to facilitate buy-to-let 

investments in the project (with both investors and tenants being memebrs of the 

company).  The formation of a marketing group comprised of Donna, Marilyn, James 

and Gloria was welcomed. 

 

6   AOB and date future meetings.   

No matters were raised.  It was agreed that the next meeting taking place on Saturday 

19th March at the Quaker Centre would also be our AGM. 
 


